

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF ALL HALLOWS PCC HELD IN CHURCH

ON MONDAY 13th JUNE 2022 AT 7.30PM

Present: Revd Jean Lamb, Mrs M Hicking, Mr J Rigby, Miss L Freeman, Mr S Hicking, Mr G Thompson, Mrs P Yarnall.

The meeting was opened with prayers led by John Rigby and chaired by John Rigby.

APOLOGIES were received from Revd Mic Johnson, Revd K Williams, Mrs A Johnson, Mrs D Ritchie, Mrs P Turner Mrs E Wilson

2. Minutes of PCC meeting 9th May. Following minor corrections, minutes were accepted as an accurate record of the meeting.

Agenda	Minute	Action	Date
3 Matters Arising	3.12.2 Weed growth in gulley's and base of church 5.1 The letter from Anthony Grove has been passed to the Archdeacon, Phil Williams 5.2 The Parish Administrator Advertisement has been published locally to the school and further afield in the Deanery and Diocese. There have been no applicants so far.	Gather a working party to clear weeds. J. R	Wednesday in June TBA
4 Correspondence	1. None to date		
5. Rectors Business	1. Linda and Pat offered to help with refreshments at the 'Live at 7' if they were needed.	J. R. to enquire	ASAP
6 Churchwardens' business	The Informal meeting with Lambley on July 18 th has been cancelled because no firm dates had been arranged with the Archdeacon. An informal discussion regarding the vacancy to take place at our next PCC and the previous Parish Profile to be available for comment.	J.R and Eleanor to source	For next PCC
7 Sexton's Report	1. No news regarding progress of memorial stones	J R	
8. Parish Administrator appointment	1.Covered in Matters Arising.		
9. Polices and risk assessment	1 It was noted that the first aid box was out of date, and this has been replaced. Graham Thompson offered to look at and review the health and safety policies. The fire extinguisher needs checking		
Wider			

<p>10.1 Social group</p> <p>10.2 Memorial Hall</p> <p>10.3 Deanery</p> <p>10.4 The Ark. Doc circulated</p>	<p>1.The Jubilee celebrations went well. Thank you to all who contributed and made it a very special day.</p> <p>2. Next event Summer Fair in church on 16th July</p> <p>Windows in the hall have now been replaced</p> <p>No recent reports</p> <p>A poster to promote the Café and support group at the Phoenix Farm Methodist church can be found on the church porch notice board.</p>		
<p>11 Younger</p> <p>11.1 Safeguarding</p> <p>11.2 Messy Church</p>	<p>1. Safeguarding Paper circulated and agreed in principle. John will check with Mic to see if he is able to sign it</p> <p>Continues to be well attended and enjoyed. The register shows the flow of new attendees and those who are regular and actively involved</p>	<p>JR to expedite. Attempt to book face to face training for C2</p>	<p>ASAP</p>
<p>11.3</p> <p>All Hallows School</p>	<p>1.Annette Satterley connected with the school and promoted the Messy Church. Many thanks for her enthusiastic work</p>		
<p>12 Deeper</p> <p>12.1 Ministers</p> <p>12.2 Pastoral</p> <p>12.3 Homegroup</p>	<p>1. After contacting Archdeacon Phil Williams, he has offered his help to the Minister team.</p> <p>Attempts will be made to visit Nursing homes this Covid permitting.</p> <p>1. Lent course now completed. Eight members are very supportive to each other and the church</p>	<p>Meeting tba 2/52 JR</p>	
<p>13 Business</p>	<p>1. Giving for Ministry £14304 paid to date</p>	<p>£46500 owing</p>	

13.1 Finance Papers circulated		Next fund raising July	
13.2 Building Committee	<p>1. Quinquennial report to be sent out again Jean requested a printed copy.</p> <p>2. New committee members required. Steve Hicking volunteered to join the team.</p>	Drainage and stonework to be quoted for.	TW, RW, JR, DR
13.3 Electoral Roll	None		
14 AOB	<p>1. Eleanor asked how necessary it was to include the readings and prayers in the pew leaflet as the price of paper has doubled. It was agreed to do this on a trial basis. Try to use just a single A4 sheet</p> <p>2. Eleanor asked if it was necessary to continue with broadcasting our morning service. Steve felt it was a good way to promote the gospel and benefited those unable to attend the service. Graham proposed and Linda seconded a motion to continue broadcasts. It was agreed by all to keep it.</p>		ASAP

The meeting ended with the sharing of the Grace. Meeting closed at 9.05pm

Next PCC meeting Monday 7th July at 7.30pm in church